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Transcript of an investor chat with Grupa Azoty

On Friday 27th of November 2020, an investor chat was held with Mr Tomasz Hryniewicz, Vice-President of
Grupa Azoty S.A., President of Grupy Azoty „PUŁAWY”.

Investor webchat was part of the "My Investments Fair on-line". "WallStreet 2020" conference.

The chat transcript is available at the Company's website in the Investor Relations tab.

https://tarnow.grupaazoty.com/en/investor-relations/investors/investor-webchats-3#item50

